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Fiscal Year 2020 Youth Programs Capacity Building Grants Program

 Guidelines FY 2020 (October 2019 – September 2020)

Through the generous support of Hannaford Supermarkets, the Vermont Foodbank’s Youth Programs Capacity Building Grants Program seeks to provide financial support to VeggieVanGo (VVG) and VeggieVanGo Plus (VVG+) partner schools. Issued grants are designed to assist schools with needed equipment and supplies purchases, as well as stipends for site coordinators and volunteers who assist in the operation of VVG/VVG+ programs at partner schools. Below are details and answers to frequently asked questions re: this new opportunity.
Deadline: There is no deadline – VVG/VVG+ partner schools may apply anytime.

Decisions: Will be made within 30 days.

Total amount available: Varies from year to year depending upon the Vermont Foodbank’s budget and available grant funding.

Grant size: Up to $500 per school per year. 
Is there a match requirement (cash or in-kind)? No.  

Can funds be used as part of a larger expense or purchase? Yes, though please explain how awarded funds will be used as part of a larger expense or purchase in the application narrative. 

Who is eligible? Applications will be accepted from Vermont schools that are participating partners in the Foodbank’s VeggieVanGo and VeggieVanGo Plus programs.

What we fund: Stipends for VeggieVanGo and VeggieVanGo Plus volunteers/site coordinators, and supplies/equipment purchases designed to assist schools in operating VeggieVanGo produce distribution events and VeggieVanGo Plus school pantries. Examples of equipment and supplies purchase include: shelving, hand trucks, carts, bins, tables, chairs, outreach and recordkeeping supplies, and other similar items. 
What we don't fund: The purchase of cold storage equipment (refrigerators, freezers, etc.), food, and/or any equipment or supplies that will not be used to benefit VeggieVanGo or VeggieVanGo Plus activities. 
Are there any reporting requirements? There are no formal reporting requirements or any associated reporting form, though the Vermont Foodbank requires a brief update (it can be as short as a few sentences) detailing how grant funds were used. Please email updates to jwilliams@vtfoodbank.org. When providing an update, the submission of photos and stories detailing how the grant has benefited your school is encouraged. 

How to submit your application: Complete and sign the application, and submit as a Word document or PDF to jwilliams@vtfoodbank.org. Mailed applications will not be accepted. For equipment purchases, please include quotes or cost estimates of the needed equipment as part of the application. 
If you have questions about the Vermont Foodbank’s Youth Programs Capacity Building Grants Program, please contact Jessie Carpenter, the Vermont Foodbank’s Manager of Youth & Family Based Initiatives at 802-477-4126 or jcarpenter@vtfoodbank.org 
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